Southwestern Hills Board Meeting Agenda
April 20, 2020
1. The March 16, 2020 meeting was not held due to Corona Virus restrictions.
2. The Treasurer’s report for March 16, 2020 was sent online for approval and approved.
3. The Treasurer’s report for April 20.2020 will be attached for approval.
This outline will be considered discussion items/statements for our Board Meeting and questions or responses can be made online via email or by call. Many members still feel a personal meeting should not be held or hosted in an enclosed environment.
1. I have been informed that Polk County Betterment Grants have been placed on hold for 2020 and more than likely will not be distributed.
2. The National Night Out (our Neighbors Night Out) picnics have been moved from August 4th to October 6th. Still on a Tuesday.  Ginny, will you please notify HyVee about the change?
3. Our general spring neighbors’ meetings have been placed on hold at this time.  Brody School and most itineraries are closed…we could go door to door.  I will try and put a newsletter together keeping neighbors informed. Do not forget our website and our Facebook page as information options.
4. The updated Fleur Drive construction calendar was put on our Facebook page.
5. SW Hills neighbor, Marc Beltrame, sent letters of concern to Council members and City officials regarding slow street repair in our area.  Replies were sent to him with some repairs starting as late as 2025. I can share the exact dates and streets upon request.  
6. Jeff Wiggens, street planner for DM, sent a pre Board review for speed reduction on Stanton Ave.  Two plans, one with 3 speed bumps and the other with 2 speed bumps and a parking bump out. I think the bump out is a divide. He did not want it out to the general neighborhood as yet. Penny and Jon, I know you both had interest on this item.
7. I noticed the Dart shelter on Thomas Beck Rd being taken down. Called Dart, no response. Called Mandelbaum and he contacted them. They said it was because of low riders and maintenance cost. Really. 

This is all for the agenda this month. This will also serve as minutes as I need your email approval for reports. You can also post messages or items of interest on our Facebook page. I miss you guys. Please confirm you received the emails.

George Davis 979-9291    

